Notes of the Meeting of the Patients Participation Group

Held on Wednesday June 12th 2013.
At The Tickhill Surgery 


The Tickhill & Colliery Medical Practice
www.thetickhillsurgery.co.uk
www.thecollierysurgery.co.uk
Present





Apologies from


Mrs N Carr 


Mrs J Hart
Mrs CM Barnes
Mr W Elliott


Mrs T Elliott

Mrs L Payne
Mr FJ Bowles
Ms H Burke
Mrs J Wilkinson

Mrs S Inman


Mr L Batty

Mr G Daniel
Mr S Johnson


Dr I Saunders
GP Principal

Mrs J Dodd

Ass Practice Manager





Welcome –


Norma Carr Chairperson opened the meeting and welcomed everyone to the meeting, especially our visitors Julie Ovington, Doncaster CCG, Sue Draper Wilsic Rd Day Nursery, Ruth Barnet Child Minder, Lisa Robson Wilsic Rd Day Nursery, Judy Horton Child Minder, Emma Hall Childminder 


Julie Ovington who works with The Children and Young People Team at Doncaster CCG spoke to the group about a service redesign for Community Paediatric Services in Doncaster and Bassetlaw and the fact that the proposed model had already been put to various community groups as well as acute care colleagues, primary care, schools, community services, therapies. Local authority, children’s centres, safeguarding and Commissioners from Doncaster and Bassetlaw CCGs and we as a patient forum were being included such that we could give feedback before the deadline.


The need for a redesign comes from the 2011 report which highlighted a failure to meet needs and the lack of specialist services embedded in the community and  long waiting lists of children with some problems e.g. Autism to be seen.


An audit of paediatric appointments at DRI showed almost 36% (37 of 97 cases) did not need to be carried out in an Acute Care Facility.


A Service model has been agreed and the consultation findings will feed into this model.


It has been agreed that there will be a single point of access for referral.  All cases will be triaged by Community Paediatricians, who may ask for more information from other services. The aim is for general development clinics with outcome to meet individual need.
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The locations for these clinics are under discussion and require child friendly environments where clinical examinations can be carried out and records can be kept securely as well as being easy to access by public transport.


Ideas for possible locations should be passed to Lee Golze, The Strategy and Delivery Manager.


Copies of the Power point presentation used at the Stakeholder Meeting together with copies of the referral pathway and the Question and answers from the stakeholder meeting were distributed.


Feedback was invited by email or telephone  to 


� HYPERLINK "mailto:Lee.golze@doncasterccg.nhs.uk" �Lee.golze@doncasterccg.nhs.uk�		 01302 566272





The Minutes of the Meeting held on April 17th 2013 were accepted as a true copy by a unanimous vote.


Proposed 	Helen Burke


Seconded 	Bill Elliott





Matters arising


We need a venue for the information session on September 4th 2013 which is to be held in Harworth.  This will be discussed along with timings at the next meeting. At present our intention is 2pm.


Microphones at venues.  The Parish Rooms and the Methodist Lounge both have hand held microphone systems which can be used.  This removes the cost of purchase.


Gillian Owen deals with a lot of carers of people with Alzheimer’s Disease and would like to attend the Information Session at Harworth.  A day time meeting would suit her best but she will attend whenever it is held.


The Tickhill Gala was discussed and it was agreed that following further research no insurance is needed by the PPG as Bob Kitchen, the event organiser has fully insured the whole event and done risk assessments.
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Norma was asked to obtain copies of these when she next contacted Mr Kitchen.


A small table will be taken to the field to give ease of writing and form filling. Stan volunteered to provide and transport the table and agreed to coordinate our part in this event. 


 All helpers will have an ID badge from the Practice, PPG information leaflets and sign up forms.  The information leaflet has been professionally printed, for us by the Practice and the group thanked The Practice for arranging and financing the leaflets and having the ID badges made.  


	It was agreed that £10 should be paid to the Scouts.  


	Proposed by Norma, seconded by Jan voted unanimously.





	Weather permitting we will be on the recreation ground from 1pm until 	3pm.





A Retirement Update was given by Stewart and the group passed on their thanks to him for organising the gift of A Year’s Family Membership to The National Trust.


Thanks also to Thelma and Bill who have organised flowers for Joan and a card. Bill has also kept an account of money collected and paid out and it was agreed the remaining sum go towards a plant and card for Pam who is also retiring.  Jan and Norma will organise that.





Feedback to and update from Graham 


	The paper which Graham gave us to read, and give feedback on, will be 	discussed with him when he is back from leave.  Response from the 	group was very positive.  The Information Update was presented by Julie 	and can be seen on the included print out.
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	‘Failure to attend’ figures were noted to have got worse in the past few months especially the number of nurses’ appointments missed.


Research done nationally on trying to alleviate this has shown no methods that have any effect.  Some patients are full of remorse, some phone in and explain they can’t get but there are sadly some patients who appear to have no remorse.


Missed appointments are recorded.


It was agreed that the numbers of missed appointments should be displayed in reception, in differing formats over time.  


At present we are still in the process of staff changes and it was agreed to leave the issue until September and address it again at that point.


Norma suggested that the group take it in turns to produce the display.  Stewart was asked to go first in September / October with his suggestion of numbers in a large font size.





Any other business


Patient Satisfaction Survey


Norma proposed we should stick with the National Survey such that we can compare with National Statistics and previous results.


Seconded by Stan.


Passed unanimously.


It was agreed that we as a group may do a follow up survey of yes / no answers to test specific answers across a wider audience.





The Patient Charter is due for review, copies were distributed and members asked to read and review for the next meeting.





The date for Flu Vaccinations has been set for Sept 28th 2013.





Norma thanked Graham and Jan for their collaboration on the article in the June edition of The Today Magazines.














Les passed on examples of good care and service received from the staff at The Colliery Practice.  Thank you to all concerned.





The meeting closed at 8.05pm





Date of next meeting is 17.07.2013   6.15pm  at  The Colliery Surgery








Minutes agreed as a true record





Proposed by 








Seconded by











Signed





Chair person
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